
May is Mental HealthMay is Mental HealthMay is Mental Health
Awareness MonthAwareness MonthAwareness Month

Talk with someone. Talking with someone you trust and
cares for you can help you feel better understood and
cared for.
Take care of your physical health. Being physically active
can improve your mental health and well-being. Get
outside and enjoy the warmer weather, slow down and do
some yoga, or go for a walk with a friend.
Spend time doing things you like. Regularly engaging in
activities you enjoy like reading, cooking, hobbies, even
watching your favorite movie, can help to improve your
mental health.
Take a moment to be present. Try watching this video to
reconnect to the present moment and help calm your
thoughts.
Seek help. If you feel that you are struggling with your
mental health, reach out to a professional or the Suicide
and Crisis Hotline, call/text 988. 

According to the National Alliance on Mental Illness
(NAMI), 1 in 5 U.S. adults experiences a mental
health condition each year. 
Here are a few ways to take care of your mental
health:
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Cornell Cohort Updates
March Cohort ends  5/31
May Cohort begins 5/31
July Cohort begins 7/26

 

If you need any technical assistance
with their website, please make sure

to email helpdesk@cornell.edu 

FarewellsFarewells

New AdditionsNew Additions

 Public HEalth Essentials Course 

Welcome to our 61 newest
Fellows since January!

 
Our newest additions are
joining us in the following

regions: 
 

Capital District (3)
Central NY (9)

 Finger Lakes (8)
Long Island (4)

Mid-Hudson (5)
North Country (7)

Western NY (9)
NYSDOH (16)

 
We have 286 active Fellows

to date!

Best wishes to our 35 fellows that
have moved on to their next

opportunity!

Source: WHO

https://youtu.be/nKt4wzG02ko
https://988lifeline.org/
mailto:helpdesk@cornell.edu
mailto:helpdesk@cornell.edu
https://www.who.int/westernpacific/about/how-we-work/pacific-support/news/detail/07-10-2021-6-ways-to-take-care-of-your-mental-health-and-well-being-this-world-mental-health-day


                  Fellows!
              I wanted to take a few lines to welcome and
thank you for being part of this wonderful opportunity
in helping grow, expand, and enhance the NYS Public
Health workforce through your work in the NYS Public
Health Corps Fellowship Program! I'm so excited that
you are part of making New York State better and
healthier for all! The Fellowship Program has created
an opportunity for people like you to demonstrate the
drive, creativity, and passion that we know we have
as New Yorkers to better serve our communities and
our state. The amount of positive energy that is felt
by the local health department staff, Fellows, and
program partners is contagious. I look forward to
seeing the impact you make throughout NYS. On
behalf of the NYS Public Health Corps Program team,
I thank YOU for being a part of the change!

From the desk of our Director
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Laura J. Trolio

Director
New York State Public 

Health Corps Fellowship Program

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/


From the NYSPHC Team
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Greg works with the STI unit at Suffolk County Department
of Health Services as a Disease Intervention Specialist
(DIS). Greg enjoys working with his colleagues who are

highly skilled and dedicated nurses. He has had extensive
DIS training since beginning his Fellowship last July. 
Greg has also been working to facilitate Culturally

Sensitive Training Programs given by Services & Advocacy
for GLBT Elders (SAGE) to raise awareness of the needs of

this population. 
Greg was recently awarded an all expenses paid

scholarship to attend the National Association of County
and City Health Officials (NACCHO) STD Engage

Conference in New Orleans this May! 
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Gregory Lynch

Thank you for being a part of the NYSPHC Fellowship!
Remember that we are all here to help you be successful on your public health
journey and do not hesitate to reach out to any of the program staff if you have

questions via email!  

Graduate Fellow in Suffolk County

Thank you for strengthening New York State’s public health workforce by
participating in our Fellowship program!

Keep In Touch!
Suggestions for what you want to see featured in the next NYSPHC Newsletter? 

 
Want to feature yourself or someone else in the next NYSPHC Newsletter? 

 
Submit via the Training and Resources Website HERE

 
 

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://www.ny.gov/programs/new-york-state-public-health-corps
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
mailto:NYSPHCFellows@health.ny.gov
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/form/feedback


NYSPHC Resources
Keep up with events in your area and throughout NYS:
NYSPHC Events Calendar 
Catch up on Educational Series, Consortia,
recommended trainings, and more: 
Training & Resources Website
Connect with other NYSPHC Fellows:
NYSPHC LinkedIN Group
Shout of a colleague, supervisor, another fellow, etc.:
NYSPHC Shout Out Form
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Capital District
Central NY

Finger Lakes
Long Island

Mid-Hudson
 

Mohawk Valley
North Country
Southern Tier

Western NY
NYSDOH

 

What's
Happening

In YOUR
Region?

Building Partnerships that
Strengthen Public Health

The 2023 NYSPHC Annual Summit will
be December 12th & 13th at the Albany
Capital Center. More details to come!  

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/nysphc-events-calendar
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/nysphc-events-calendar
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/training-resource-center
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/form/feedback
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Capital District
Alberto Guzman                                                               
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                

Central NY
Jennifer Heidemann                                                       Shirley Wild
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 
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Fellows across the Schenectady and Albany Region have made huge
steps in addressing period poverty across the Capital District! The
group, led by Representatives Claire Jennings, Annabelle Rieseler,
and Brynn Watkins, established the first period pantry at Bethesda
House in Schenectady and has been rapidly expanding their pantry
boxes around the Capital District. The period pantry, made of a
refurbished newspaper vending machine painted pink, includes
products such as pads, liners, and tampons. Brown paper bags are
also provided for individuals to carry the products, and menstrual
cups and period underwear will be available in the future. The group
believes that menstrual hygiene products should be free for
everyone, as they are not covered by WIC benefits or SNAP benefits.
Great work, Fellows!  

 Recently, during National Public Health Week, the New
York State Department of Health highlighted Public

Health events and workers throughout the state.
Onondaga County Fellow Sydney Gale was recognized
for her hard work and success in communications and

social media. The NYSDOH praised Sydney for her ability
to develope and utilize "creative communications to

promote HIV testing and prevention to girls and women
in Onondaga County." 

 
Congratulations Sydney!

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
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Finger Lakes
Sarah Walker                                                                       Shelby Smith
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 

Long Island
Gianna Woodard                                                               Randy Hansen
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 
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Sarah Hennis, Senior Fellow at Suffolk County Department
of Health Services, recently completed the 2022- 2024
Suffolk County Community Health Assessment and
Improvement Plan. She gathered data alongside the Long
Island Health Collaborative to better understand the
health issues facing Suffolk County communities and
offered suggestions for program improvement. You can
access the Community Health Assessment and
Improvement Plan HERE. Sarah also graduated with her
MPH from Adelphi University in December 2022! Congrats
Sarah!

JOIN US! on May 19th from 3:00-5:00pm for a Fellow Group
Activity at Heckscher State Park, Field 4. Sign up for
something to bring HERE. Watch your inbox for more
details. We can't wait to see you all there!

Check out the Finger Lakes and Western Region March 2023Check out the Finger Lakes and Western Region March 2023
Consortium recording Consortium recording herehere!!

Passcode: ?bia0+!FPasscode: ?bia0+!F

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/sites/default/files/nysphc/shared_documents/2023-03/March%202023%20FLX%20Training%20Resources%20Hub.pdf
https://www.suffolkcountyny.gov/Portals/0/DocumentsForms/HealthServices/Community%20Health%20Assessment/Suffolk%20County%20CHA_CHIP%202022-24.pdf
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolkcountyny.gov%2FPortals%2F0%2FDocumentsForms%2FHealthServices%2FCommunity%2520Health%2520Assessment%2FSuffolk%2520County%2520CHA_CHIP%25202022-24.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Crandy.hansen%40health.ny.gov%7C5ff9638776554c2ad8cd08db32161e13%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638158842806750968%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QUwVVHrNp0QnqT%2BCeV3gCPcHwQ5VYa8KpK%2FcUXaTM%2F4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolkcountyny.gov%2FPortals%2F0%2FDocumentsForms%2FHealthServices%2FCommunity%2520Health%2520Assessment%2FSuffolk%2520County%2520CHA_CHIP%25202022-24.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Crandy.hansen%40health.ny.gov%7C5ff9638776554c2ad8cd08db32161e13%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638158842806750968%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QUwVVHrNp0QnqT%2BCeV3gCPcHwQ5VYa8KpK%2FcUXaTM%2F4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/w-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsuffolkny-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Aw%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fnicole_amendola_suffolkcountyny_gov%2FETKmHJ07OoJNgW5HWfDTeEUBulnwI1HF1npdt2-wumj97Q%3Fe%3Dc5iv7h&data=05%7C01%7Crandy.hansen%40health.ny.gov%7Ca3f0e9eb851b4dc6a9ed08db40dbddb1%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C638175085334564198%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4144mordxHRFk69%2FYGUHXceG%2B4ZjeLkmEWoa8U9LpnU%3D&reserved=0
https://zoom.us/rec/component-page?action=viewdetailpage&sharelevel=meeting&useWhichPasswd=meeting&clusterId=aw1&componentName=need-password&meetingId=JSMj_VdaAZEXB_rwSp_gM0wbGHDuUmA6lJ2Z8KUrqSSPgqfKR8z8XexqcI7cH8K3.9EYYLtVhvc4uFmf2&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Frec%2Fplay%2FO386tY1J7JHwDSmsaomq9nL1EoDDumR-mrQe3eeRknEXNn5OMkB4kWq1btwqS-muc3yR4ISb8x06MhZJ.HhEZXHbmwWbDN0Fd%3FstartTime%3D1677682885000
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Mid-Hudson
Molly Ridley                                                                          Ankita Dahiwade
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 

Mohawk Valley
Aletha Sprague                                                                  Cali Riese
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 
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 Kaylee Mahoney, Schoharie County Fellow and Senior Public
Health Specialist, attended the annual New York Statewide

Immunization Meeting in Saratoga Springs on March 28th and
29th. It was a two-day conference with a full agenda of speakers
presenting all facets of immunization information, from updates
to clinical protocols. Representatives from every county in NYS

attended, and Kaylee represented Schoharie County. It was
perfect timing, as Kaylee had recently created a complete

Vaccine Management Plan Binder for the department, which
contains the most updated information on storing and

distributing vaccines.  

Hannah Matthews is a Public Health Fellow with the Division of
Epidemiology and Public Health Planning at the Orange County
Department of Health and has been heavily involved in both the
data collection and writing process for the county’s Community

Health Assessment (CHA). Hannah will be attending the 2023
Council of State and Territorial Epidemiologists (CSTE) conference
in Salt Lake City, Utah, to present her abstract: “One Size Doesn’t Fit

All: Aggregate Data Mask Differences in Perceived Community
Needs from Urban, Suburban, and Rural Communities in Orange

County, NY.” The study explored the application of the U.S.
Department of Agriculture’s rural-urban commuting area codes to

investigate differences in perceived community needs based on
population density, which contributed to the selection of priority

areas in Orange County’s 2022-2024 CHA and Community Health
Improvement Plan (CHIP). This analysis provides a model for using
geographic units of analysis to identify trends and inform priority

area selection and public health resource allocation.

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
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North Country
Gabrielle Mayfield                                                            Benjamin Przepiora
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 

Southern Tier
Eleanor Lopez                                                                       Binta Ceesay
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 
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 During the Southern Tier’s March Consortium, we had the
pleasure of having Dr. Jamila Michener, Professor of

Government and Public Policy at Cornell University, as our
speaker. Dr. Michener gave an excellent presentation about
the history of healthy equity and policy in the US. In addition

to Dr. Michener’s presentation, we also heard from our
Fellows, Bri Very and Amy Fassold from Broome County, and
Andrea Blowers and Chris Connolly from Herkimer County
and learned more about their current Fellowship projects.

The Consortium recording is available on the 
“Resources by Region” 

section of the NYSPHC Training and Resource website.
 

 Brandin Cousineau, a Public Health Specialist at the St. Lawrence
County Public Health Department (SLCPHD), started as a fellow

recently. Brandin has been working on the project to assist SLCPHD to
become accredited through a performance management system VMSG.

By working towards accreditation, SLCPHD is committed to
continuously improving its programs and services. This shows their
commitment to quality improvement and following evidence-based

standards. Accreditation utilizes health equity to identify and address
health priorities and disparities within the community. For example,

one of our priority areas is to prevent chronic diseases through healthy
eating and food security. SLCPHD is committed to continuously

improving its programs and services to the community.  Brandin is
excited to be a NYSPHC Fellow in St. Lawrence County!

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/resources-by-region
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Western NY
Bridget Kasaoka                                                                Amber Whiteside
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 

NYSDOH
Hillary Faas                                                                            Shakira Maki
Fellowship Placement Coordinator                Senior Health Program Coordinator 
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We would like to thank 
Dr. Kya Connor

 for providing such a
thought-provoking

presentation on the topic
of JEDI at our March DOH

Consortia Meeting!
 

To learn more about Dr.
Connor, visit her website,

here!
 

Visit the NYS Department
of Health tab to access the

full recap from
Consortium!

March 2023 
NYSDOH Consortium Recap 

March 2023 
NYSDOH Consortium Recap 

NYSDOH Senior Fellows, Shakira Maki, Binta
Ceesay & Kirstin O'Sullivan attended career fairs

in March to promote the 
NYSPHC Fellowship Program!

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/14059709/
https://kyaconner.com/
https://nysphcresources.health.ny.gov/resources-by-region

